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Mr Jim Tierney





Email:  jjls@bigpond.com

Dear Mr Tierney
Thank you for your recent correspondence concerning your issues with Mr John Campbell of St. Vincent De Paul Society Queensland.  The Honourable Kerry Shine MP, Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Minister Assisting the Premier in Western Queensland, has asked me to reply to you on his behalf.

The St. Vincent De Paul Society Queensland is constituted as a body corporate established under the Religious Educational and Charitable Institutions Act of 1861 (Qld).  As such, the Society is not required to be registered as a charity under the Collections Act 1966.  Section 6 of the Collections Act provides that the requirement to register as a charity does not apply to any “religious denomination”.  

As the issues you have raised fall within the ministerial responsibilities of the Honourable Judy Spence MP, Minister for Police, Corrective Services and Sport, a copy of your correspondence has been forwarded to Minister Spence for her consideration and direct reply to you.

I trust this information is of assistance.
Yours sincerely

Tim Herbert

Senior Policy Advisor
